

## ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

## Missionaries to Canada

July / August 2012

Dear Praying Friends,

The summer has passed so quickly. We have much to be thankful for, starting with the blessing that our grandson Daniel has been with us since the third week of July.

He, Joshua (another of our grandsons), and I headed to Camp YES the last week of July and were greatly blessed to be able to minister there during the entire month of August.

After the first week of Camp, I took Joshua back to Virginia and met our daughter who continued on to Tennessee. Darlene went with her, visited in Tennessee for a few days then continued south to visit our youngest daughter Tina who lives in Florida. She returned back to Canada after spending two weeks in the states. She is so grateful for that time with our families.

During the month of August, Daniel and I would return to North Bay on Saturday of each of the weeks in August and go back to the Camp on Monday. The first week we ministered to older teens, the second week it was the younger teens, the third week it was 7-9 year olds, and the last week was the pre-teens. It was quite the eventful and busy month. We saw many Canadian young people get things right with the Lord and a few make professions of faith. Please pray with us concerning these young people and this vital, yearly outreach.

Darlene started to have chest pains and restless nights more frequently toward the end of the month of August. She went to her doctor who set up a stress test for her a week later. She didn't make it through the week. Two days later I took her to the hospital where they gave her nitro patches to try to get her to the Wednesday stress test appointment. A day later she had no strength and the nitro was of none effect to ease the pain. We took her to the emergency room where she was admitted to Critical Care and was flown, the next night to Ottawa where she received two stents. She still has three blockages which are at 30 and 40 percent. She is now home and doing well. Thank you for praying with and for us during this trying time.

Once again, we thank the Lord for Daniel who was here to take the work while his mother (Tracey, who had flown up from Tennessee when she learned of the situation) and I were staying in Ottawa with Darlene.

Now that we are back in North Bay, Daniel and I can begin doing door to door ministry again as well as starting his correspondence Bible studies. Pray with us for him as he ministers with grandpa and grandma in Canada.....

For God's Glory

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

FIELD ADDRESS 128 Rivers Rd. E. Lot 10 Callander, Ontario P0H 1H0 Canada Phone: 705-752-3562

eb@wwntbm. com d77b@cleaninter.net

HOME CHURCH ADDRESS Valley Baptist Church 408 Stony Creek Rd. Edinburg, Virginia 22824 Phone: (540) 984-8665 baileyj@shentel.net MISSION ADDRESS

World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, North Carolina 28086 Phone: (704) 730-1440 Fax: (704) 730-1479

http://www.wwntbm.com